Ohio Association of Physician Assistants

Board of Directors Meeting

January 24, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the OAPA Board of Directors convened at the Columbus Marriott Northwest in Dublin Ohio on January 24, 2015.  Present were board members Bowlby, Cackler, Dombrowski, Goodrich, Hirkala, Mansell, Snider andTrimbath.  Absent were board members Gardner, Keller, Long, Talboo and Wawrowski.  Also present were Josanne Pagel, GARC Chair, JP Thompson Student Affairs Chair, GAC member Leah Barmasse and OAPA Executive Director Beth Adamson.   A quorum was present.
After introductions, President Cackler proceeded with the agenda.
Secretary/Treasurer Dombrowski next asked for a review of the minutes from July 12, 2014.   Ms. Bowlby moved to approve the minutes with corrections.  Ms. Mansell seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Mr. Dombrowski gave the Treasurer’s Report reviewing the year end financials from December 31, 2014.  Income included the usual sources and additional income from the CDME course and more conference exhibitors.  Expenses were over budget due to legal and legislative expenditures.  Ms. Pagel advised that volunteers have donated a considerable amount of time and unreimbursed expenses such as  mileage.    Ms. Bowlby moved to accept the December 2014 financial report. Ms. Mansell seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
There were no reports from the President, Executive Director or Student Representative.
In Regional Reports, Mr. Goodrich of Region 1 advised that they had a good response to a recent dinner.  Ms. Hirkala of Region 2 advised that there would be a dinner in March and Ms. Bowlby of Region 4 advised that she has a dinner scheduled for February.  All the Regional Directors present asked that dinner notices be sent to non-members, as well.
Ms. Pagel advised that the Cleveland Clinic will be holding its annual student conference on June 19 and invited OAPA to give a presentation.
Ms. Adamson reported that she did not attend the January PAPC meeting.  Mr. Trimbath noted that there were a number of discrepancies between the PA and  APN formulary and asked that a Task Force be formed to review both formularies and submit changes to the PAPC.
Mr. Cackler and Ms. Pagel advised that the GAC needs to be restructured now that it is a new legislative session.  They would like to retire the current committee and ask for volunteers to work specific tasks such as the formulary, rule review and legislation.
Ms. Bowlby moved to go into Executive Session.  Mr. Dombrowski seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.  Ms. Pagel and Ms. Adamson were asked to remain.
When the board returned from Executive Session, Ms. Pagel gave an update on the 2015 legislative agenda commenting that she and the lobbyists had met with Senate President Faber and Senator Burke and hope that he will sponsor a PA bill.  The physician groups are still in support and language is ready to be finalized by LSC.  It is hoped that the bill can be introduced in late January.  Ms. Pagel advised that OAPA had been approached to add a grandfather window to the legislation to allow PAs without masters degrees and many years in practice to be eligible for prescriptive authority.  By consensus the board  agreed not to make that addition.

In the course of meeting with Senator Burke, he had asked what OAPA thought of psychologists getting pharmacology training through a PA program.  After discussion it was agreed that a letter should go to the Senator outlining the prerequisites, coursework and maintenance required in PA training.

Mr. Cackler and Ms. Adamson advised that the Membership Task Force has been meeting via conference call and documents had been developed on why it is good to be a member.  Discussion took place on developing a long term campaign that would include perks, discounts and recognition for members making membership in OAPA something a PA would want to have.  The Task Force will continue to work on the details of this kind of campaign.

In the absence of Ms. Kellerman, Chair of the Diversity Committee, Ms. Mansell reported that there have been multiple committee meetings.  She reviewed the demographics in the recent AAPA census.  Their next meeting will be at Kettering.  Other projects include having a table at the pharmacology conference and promoting and participating in the Diversity Walk in May.  They would like to send a survey to the Program Directors and create a Student Diversity Representative to the Board.  Discussion took place on the timing of scholarship applications as it was the opinion of the committee that more time was needed for the students to submit the applications.  Finally, the committee would like to see a Warrior Centric talk at the annual conference.
Ms. Thompson, Chair of the Student Affairs Committee, would like to see more students attend the AAPA Leadership Summit and offered to help support a student registration.  She would also like to see all the scholarships reviewed by one committee.
Ms. Bowlby would like to have a Peer Review Poster Session at the Annual Conference.  A committee would review and select the posters that would be at the session and winners would be recognized.  Ms. Bowlby will work out the details with several board volunteers and Ms. Adamson.

Registration fees for the Pharmacology conference were discussed and it was decided not to offer a membership with the non-member registration fee.  The difference would be $175 and it will be advertised as a member discount of $175.  Advertising limited space availability was also suggested.  By consensus the board recommended a conference registration increase to $475 with member discount of $175 making the member fee $300.
Mr. Dombrowski presented the 2015 proposed budget that shows a reduction in the budgeted amount for legislative activities.  This number will be reviewed after 6 months.  There was discussion on the budgeted amount for delegate reimbursement now that there are 6 delegates rather than 4.  The group also discussed taping and selling CME from conferences.  Mr. Dombrowski moved to approve the 2015 Budget as submitted.  Ms. Bowlby seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Mansell presented proposed changes to the OAPA Policy Manual.  The changes include adding a student representative-elect position to the board.  Mr. Snider proposed a student representative election process with a contingency option involving the PA programs.  Ms. Mansell also suggested adding a diversity student representative.  After discussion the board asked that the student diversity representative be eliminated and require the chief delegate to convene a conference call no later than 10 days prior to the AAPA HOD and that alternates be the elected Board.  Ms. Mansell moved to approve the proposed policy manual amendments with the suggested changes.  Mr. Trimbath seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Mansell advised that she has started the recruitment process for the April elections.  She also commented that the Dare2Care group had sent a thank you letter.  Ms. Mansell suggested that they be asked to speak at the Pharmacology Conference rather than the Annual Conference.  Ms. Mansell will invite them.to give a brief talk at the business meeting on April 17, 2015.

Ms. Hirkala and Ms. Mansell had reviewed the proposal to partner with CME4Life and recommended doing so.  Ms. Adamson will finalize the details.

Mr. Cackler and Ms. Adamson presented a legislative fundraising campaign that consists of a series of weekly postcards emphasizing key issues in the PA bill.  The board recommended starting with the 60 minute rule followed by the increase in the number of PAs that can be supervised and then the removal of the list.  Mr. Trimbath suggested that a 4th postcard go out that will summarize the effort.  Mr. Snider will help with the wording of the student solicitation and an physician mailing will also go out.  Ms. Adamson advised that this fundraising campaign could cost around $5,000.  Ms. Bowlby moved to approve the fundraising campaign.  Mr. Dombrowski seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Mr. Trimbath reminded the group about the AAPA Leadership Summit in March and also advised that Josanne Pagel is running for AAPA president.  Mr. Dombrowski moved to endorse Ms. Pagel for AAPA President if Ms. Pagel requests the endorsement.  Ms. Mansell seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Mansell moved to go into Executive Session.  Ms. Bowlby seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.  Ms. Adamson was asked to remain.
When the board returned from Executive Session brief discussion took place on whether or not the PA Program dinners should be held one or two times per year.  No decision was made but it was recommended that there be an agenda for the dinners.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be held prior to the Pharmacology Conference at the Sheraton Suites in Cuyahoga Falls on Thursday, April 16, 2015 at 2:30 PM.
